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We warmly welcome H.E. … and the delegation of Bosnia and Herzegovina and thank them for the presentation and the national report. 

Austria commends the numerous efforts undertaken since the last review, including the ratification of international instruments and the adoption of various laws and actions plans.

Despite those positive steps, certain gaps remain in implementing the national policy framework and its action plans. We are concerned by reports about discrimination and violence against women, including domestic violence. In this regard, we would be grateful for further information on the implementation of the Law on Gender Equality. 

While we welcome the ratification of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities (CRPD) and its Optional Protocol, more efforts need to be taken to implement it at national level and bring about tangible improvements in the lives of persons with disabilities.

Although positive progress has been made to address discrimination in particular of the Roma community, we are concerned about the high number of Roma children remaining outside the education system. We urge you to increase efforts to effectively tackle this. 

Finally, we regret that no progress has been made regarding the implementation of the Sejdic and Finci ruling.  
Austria offers the following recommendations:
· Take all necessary measures to remove discriminatory provisions from the Constitution and the electoral law in line with the European Court of Human Rights judgment; 

· Fully implement without further delay the provisions of the Law on Gender Equality and include the prohibition of discrimination against women into the new constitution. 
· In order to put the CRPD into practice, draft a single National Action Plan on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities, with an associated budget and a clear time-frame for its implementation.
· Continue to raise awareness on the needs of the Roma population, in particular children, and establish an adequate system that provides for their social and educational inclusion, including by allocating sufficient resources thereto;
Ensure the inclusion and consultation of Roma while designing, implementing and evaluating policies, programmes or initiatives that might affect their rights; 
I thank you. 
